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NEWSLETTER  

FIRE ON THE MOUNTAIN 
Mike Esnard, MCFSC President  

As we know all too well, two major fires burned on the mountain this 
summer.  Both burned homes, but thanks to the fire agencies, the 
number destroyed was relatively small, and there were no fatalities.   

The Mountain Fire, which began in Mountain Center on July 15, burned south 
and east of Idyllwild, bringing about the first evacuation of Idyllwild since the 
Bee Canyon Fire in 1996.  It destroyed seven homes.  The Silver Fire started 
on August 7 west of Poppet Flat, burned east towards the desert, and 
caused the evacuation of the north side of the mountain, as well as areas in 
Cabazon.   It destroyed 26 homes.  Evacuations in both cases, led by the Riv-
erside County Office of Emergency Services and the Sheriffõs Department, 
went smoothly and without incident.  

But there are worrisome aspects to these fires.  The first is how fast they 
moved.  Cal Fireõs Chief Kevin Gaines said he has never seen a fire move as 
quickly as did the Silver through Poppet Flat.  Other officials made similar 
comments about the Mountain Fire, racing from its point of origin through 
Bonita Vista in record time.  

A second area of concern is that the fires took place in mid -summer, well 
before the fall winds that really cause sleepless nights.  

In terms of lessons learned, it is safe to say that fuel reduction matters .  Re-
ports are not out yet, but in private conversations, fire fighters with consid-
erable experience in this district have pointed out that the fire would have 
done a great deal more damage in Bonita Vista if not for some Forest Ser-
vice fuel reduction projects done several years ago.  More would have been 
done if funding allowed.  

There always are anomalies ñhomes that burn leaving even the experts 
scratching their heads.  But, overall, the more a home has been abated and 
the more it has been hardened (good roofs and vents), the more likely it is to 
survive.  

Homeowners are responsible for their homesõ resistance to fire.  State and 
federal agencies are responsible for the lands that surround mountain com-
munities.  In our case, Cal Fire and the US Forest Service  have not had the 
funding to maintain the established fuel breaks on the mountain, much less   
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 Some of  the equipment used by the  Mountain Communities Fire Safe 

Council Woodies volunteers  

has been partially funded through the generosity of the Idyllwild  

Community Fund.  

;                                       W O O DI E S 

THAT GSOB!  

Doris Lombard, MCFSC Board Member and Woodie  

A small beetle, the Golden Spotted Oak Borer (GSOB), can do great 
damage to our forest, attacking and killing the mighty oaks that 
give food and shelter for squirrels, birds and other wildlife.  We all 
enjoy the lush foliage of green in the spring and the magnificent 
golden yellow fall colors provided by Black Oaks.  

Out of love for our forest, a team of local volunteers has donated 
over 246 hours to help identify infected oaks in an effort to stop the 
spread of these insects.  Since the discovery of this pest on our 
mountain, over 443 trees have been inspected.  Of these, 18 are 
infested with the GSOB.  

You can help by having your oaks inspected.  Call 951 -659-8328 to 
get on the list.  And learn more by checking the GSOB website at 
www.gsob.org.  

Idyllwildõs inspection program is supported by Dr. Tom Scott and 
Kevin Turner of UCR, and Gregg Bratcher and Jonathan Fengler of 
CAL FIRE/Riverside County Fire.  

Volunteers Ron Perry, Eliott Taylor, 

and Aida Quiles  

Viv Larson 

Tom McCullough 

 Viv was a nurse before moving from Connecticut to 
Idyllwild  in 1991.  She joined the Woodies in 2003, 
calling the group òfun loving, kind, and considerate 
people interested in making our community safe.ó  
And that certainly described Viv.  òIt is a special 
pleasure knowing that much of the wood we cut and 
split is donated to the Help Center...knowing you  
can contribute to the safety of the community is 
worth so much éó 

A retired math professor and avid sailor, Tom 
moved to Idyllwild in 2001.  He brought his infec-
tious enthusiasm, generous spirit and sense of 
humor to several organizations, joining the 
Woodies and serving on the MCFSC board where 
he became treasurer.  It made your day if you 
were lucky enough to run into Tom and be the re-
cipient of one of  his  famous smiles.  

Farewell, 

Dear 

Friendsé 

and  

Thank  You. 

We Miss 

You Both. 
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The views and conclusions contained in this document are those of the authors and should not be interpreted as repre-

senting the opinions or policies of the California Fire Safe Council or the U.S. Government.  Mention of trade names or 

commercial products does not constitute their endorsement by the California Fire Safe Council or the U.S. Government.  
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Fires           (continued from page 1)  

do any forest thinning.  I 
hope one of the things 
that will emerge from this 
summerõs experiences, 
spurred on by the Rim 
Fire in Yosemite, is a pro-
ductive discussion of 
what needs to be done to 
western forests in times 
of protracted heat and 
dryness.  Our Fire Safe 
Council considers ade-
quately funded forest 
management to be es-
sential to the safety of the 
mountain communities.  

CFSC GRANT  COMING 
TO AN END 

The California Fire Safe 
Council grant for 2012  
will be completed Sep-
tember 30.  

118 homes have been 
abated, representing  75 
acres, and an expendi-
ture of $172,945.  

 

REROOFING GRANT  
UNDERWAY 

After four years of prepara-
tion, the grant to help own-
ers of shake or wood shin-
gle roofs replace them with 
òClass Aó fire-resistant 
roofs, finally has been ap-
proved and is going for-
ward.   

This grant will help replace 
120 roofs on the mountain, 
benefitting not just the own-
ers but everyone  who lives 
around them.  Since wood 
roofs are the most vulner-
able aspect of any home in 
a wildfire, the overall safety 
of the community will im-
prove greatly with their re-
placement.  

BIOMASS STUDY  
CONCLUDED  

We ended our Biomass Fea-
sibility Study with the con-
clusion that a biomass con-
version process on the hill 
is not feasible at this time.  

Our research indicated that 
start -up costs for such a 
facility would be around $3 
million with present tech-
nology.  That level of invest-
ment is way beyond our 
abilities, and the institu-
tions that must play a key 
role in the project show lit-
tle interest.  

We do think the basic idea 
of using excess biomass 
from the mountain to gener-
ate electricity is  good, and 
one that will probably be 
used in the future.  

We will continue to pay at-
tention to factors that 
would change the calculus, 
such as dramatic increases 
in electricity rates, the im-
plementation of a national 
forest management pro-
gram that would feature 
major fuel reduction, or sig-
nificant improvements in 
the technology involved.  

 SMOKEY BEAR SAYs CARE will PREVENT 9 out of 10 Forest fires  

    REMEMBER TO TURN YOUR WATER OFF!  

Vicki Jakubac, Pine Cove Water District  

Now is the time to make sure you have located your customer valve box, that your shut off valve is in good 
working order, that it is accessible and you know how to turn your water off.  Jerry Holldber, PCWD General 
Manager, reminds everyone, regardless of your water district, that turning your water off at the customer valve 
is the single most important thing you can do to prevent water leaks each and every time you leave your moun-
tain home for any length of time.  There should be two boxes on your property within about 18ó of each other.  
One contains the water districtõs meter and valve, and one contains the customer shut-off valve.  

If you would like further information on conservation, valves, septic tank care, composting, winterizing and 
other water -related topics, please visit our website at www.pcwd.org or our blog at www.pcwd.org/blog.  



MOUNTAIN COMMUNITIES FIRE SAFE COUNCIL  
25380 Franklin Drive/ PO Box 507  

Idyllwild CA 92549 -0507  
951-659-6208  

Email:  info@mcfsc.org  
Website:  www.mcfsc.org      Facebook:  MCFSC.org  

A  sincere  thanks to all who send donations and dues.  Only by working together can 

we keep our communities fire -safe . 

Mountain Communities Fire Safe Council appreciates the support of everyone who has sent in membership dues 
and/or donations.  Memberships are valid for one year.  We do not send membership reminders, but include a reg-
istration form in all newsletters.  You are welcome to make a donation or pay membership dues by using PayPal.  
Just log on to our website (www.mcfsc.org), click the How to Join link, then the Donate  link at the bottom of the 
page.  
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The San Jacinto Mountain 
communities  have experi-
enced so much: the 
Mountain Fire, the Silver 
Fire, the Little Fire, and 
the subsequent flooding 
in those areas.   

This sign was painted to 
express heartfelt thanks 
to all our wonderful fire-
fighters.   

Thank you to Kevin Walker  
from Arrow Printing in San Ja-
cinto  for his continued support 
of MCFSC.  The Walker family 
always has been and will con-
tinue to be concerned  about 
the safety of the Hill and its 
residents.  


